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NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER NEWSLETTER 

THE
PARISH

COUNCIL
WORKING
FOR YOU

Additional litter bins have been installed and the Parish Council 
has also been in contact with East Riding Council Officers to 
encourage a litter pick of the A164 at the edge of the parish and 
on several occasions in the last few months, chased up litter bin 
emptying around the parish.

The Council would like to thank the growing number of 
residents, in addition to Councillors, who are A.L.P.s (Anlaby 
Litter Pickers). Their fine work has also been acknowledged by 
Officers of East Riding of Yorkshire Council for the work they 
have done to help keep the parish clean. A.L.P.s is a loose group 
of volunteers wanting to improve the local environment. It is a 
supplement to the work of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
which has a statutory duty to remove litter from public areas. 
A.L.P.s is a voluntary association of like-minded people willing 
to give at least two hours per month of their time (unpaid) to do something about it. Why not 
contact the Parish Council Clerk on 01482 657572 if you are willing to litter pick to help 
maintain standards in the parish, a litter picking tool and bags will be provided.

For residents benefit the East Riding of Yorkshire Council website has online forms to report 
dog fouling and to report a street or public place that needs cleaning, which can also be 
reported at the Customer Service Centres.

KEEPING THE PARISH CLEAN AND TIDY

CHRISTMAS
The final lights were installed outside 
St Peter’s, the lights now go all the way 
along from there, along Hull Road past 
the Common and St Mark’s into Anlaby 
Common. They make a welcoming and 
striking addition in December.

The Christmas 2017 events were again 
well attended and enjoyed by young 
and old and a successful Christmas 
decoration competition held with 
Anlaby Primary School.

2018 events are now being planned 
and details will be on the notice boards 
and website closer to the time.

There have been instances of illegal fly tipping in the ditch outside the Tranby Lane 
cemetery, usually over a weekend. This is not only illegal but depositing rubbish into a live 
and running water course can have serious implications. If anyone sees suspicious activity 
or fly tipping please report it.
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ANLABY HOUSE GROUNDS
Additional bird and owl 

boxes have been installed 

and further bulbs and 

native flowers have been 

planted. It is a lovely area 

to explore and walk. There 

is a suggested route for a 

half hour stroll around 

Anlaby on the Parish 

Council website.

Tree planting is an ongoing project for the 

Council with further sites allocated for more 

trees to be planted, as is planting of daffodil 

b u l b s  a n d  

other flowers 

a round the  

parish and the 

provision of a 

t w o  t i e r  

p l a n t e r  i n  

A n l a b y  

Common.

SNIPPETS
The removal of under-used recycling bins in the Hull Road car park has freed up much needed parking spaces near our 

popular local shops.  The East Riding of Yorkshire Council has recently extended the car park by converting a piece of 

adjoining land previously occupied by Council garages.  The new 11 space car park is now open for use and represents a 

valuable parking facility.  

Your Parish Council continues to press Derwent Estates for the provision of a permanent footpath at the corner of Anlaby 

Retail Park for a common sense access point to the area from Springfield Way.

The Chairman and other Councillors attend the Remembrance Day Service at St Peter’s each year to lay a poppy wreath on 

behalf of the parish.

The Parish Council has successfully pressed East Riding of Yorkshire Council for improvements to the footway near the car 

park entrance of Anlaby Park Methodist Church to alleviate flooding problems.

PLANNING
All planning applications in the parish are reviewed 

and recommendations put forward to the East Riding 

Planning Department, but individuals can also 

comment via the East Riding Council website, 

whether this is in support or as an objection. 

A number of residents have raised concerns 

regarding the appearance of the new development at 

One of the key aims of the Parish Council is to represent your views, as they are important to us and it helps
us shape the area you live, work and spend your leisure time in.

We are keen to have residents input and feedback on matters of importance to you and your community.

Do you read the newsletter or visit the website? Please give us your views and feedback through any of
these methods.

A number of grants have been awarded including Anlaby Community Care Association, Anlaby Village Hall,
Haltemprice Skate Park Association, St Mark’s Church Hall, 5th Hull Boys Brigade Band, St Mark’s Anlaby Common PCC, 
Haltemprice Bowling Club and Anlaby St Mark’s Scouts.

Anlaby St Mark’s Scout Group is very much part of our community and they are looking for volunteers to help their 
leaders run inspiring, fun activities. You can pop along or find out more from their Manager Donna 07908 120475.

Grants/donations for local people and organisations

17 Hull Road, Anlaby. The Parish Council raised these 

concerns with the Planning Department at County 

Hall, Beverley. However, unfortunately the concerns 

were overruled and the unsightly development has 

gone ahead. If you feel strongly regarding this 

matter please contact the Planning Department at 

Beverley.
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